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Parents letter 28.06.23 
 
Dear Parents, 
at the beginning of the vacations I would like to provide you with important information 
about the end of the school year and the start of school. 
 

1. Online teaching in the 2023/24 school year (Appendix 1) 
The teachers' conference decided by a large majority that online teaching will continue. 
The basis for the vote were the results of the survey on online teaching.  
The entire school community (parents, students, and teachers) gave an overall positive 
assessment of online instruction. Please find the results of the survey attached (Appendix 1). 
 

2. Annual calendar (Appendix 2) 
Please find in the annual calendar the Saturdays marked in yellow on which online classes 
will take place in the coming educational year. 
 

3. Start of School  
The new 2023/2024 school year begins on Saturday, August 26, 2023. 
 

4. Departing Staff 
The following teachers said goodbye to students on the last day of school: 
 

Teacher 
Herr Bucior-Krause Frau Hackenberg 
Frau Thau Frau Hildebrandt 
Frau Sulzer-Wehrmeyer Frau Underberg 
Frau Koch Frau Saloum 
Frau Hirschmann Herr Dr. Sommer 

 
Our school counsellour Ms. Farah Sherif has also left the school. 
 

5. Study Trip of classes 11a and 11b  
Classes 11a and 11b returned to Cairo a day late from the rewarding study trip to Berlin due 
to a flight delay caused by a thunderstorm. We are relieved that all students who did not stay 
in Germany anyways, arrived safely in Cairo. Many thanks to the students for their patience 
and many thanks to Mrs. Bederke, Mrs. Koch, Mrs. Schwarz and Mr. Karaffa for taking care 
of the students. 
 
 
I wish all families a blessed feast and happy summer vacations. 
 
Franz Baur 
Schulleiter 


